

Suspension of face-to-face classes commencing on 24 January 2022

Dear Parents,

Recently, COVID-19 continues to spread in Hong Kong and may rapidly worsen the epidemic situation. The Education Bureau (EDB) announced on 20 January 2022 that all secondary schools should suspend face-to-face classes and all on-campus activities by 24 January 2022 until schools' Chinese New Year holiday. Therefore, please pay attention to the following arrangement:

	Form	Items / Activities	Arrangement		
1.	S.1-S.6	Access to the School Premise	The school premise will remain open during office hours. Monday – Friday: 8:00 a.m 5:00 p.m. Saturday: 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.		
2.	S.1-S.5	Lesson arrangement	•		
		2.1 Mode of delivery	• Full-day online classes will be conducted from 24 Jan 2022 – 28 Jan 2022		
		2.2 Online lessons	 Students are reminded to log in to the Zoom ID of the subject teachers to attend online lessons. For details, please refer to the class timetable sent via e-class. For Zoom online operation instructions, rules and precautions, please refer to the school website: https://www.bethel.edu.hk/en/news/index 		
		2.3 Morning assembly	• Students are reminded to log in to the Zoom ID: 4061815074 to attend the morning assembly by 8:15 a.m.		
		2.4 Reading Period	• The reading period will be suspended from 24 Jan 2022 – 28 Jan 2022		
3.	S.4	S.4 APL lessons	The following S.4 APL lessons will be suspended on 25 Jan 2022: Exercise and Fitness Coaching PR and Multimedia Communication		
3.	S.6	S.6 Mock Exam/ Lesson	 S.6 Students should attend face-to-face exam from 24 -26 Jan 2022. S.6 students do not need to attend lessons from 27 -28 Jan 2022. 		
4.	S.1-S.6	Lunar New Year Holiday	● 31 Jan 2022 – 7 Feb 2022		

Cancellation/Postponement of school activities in Jan & Feb 2022

	Form	Activity	Date	Arrangement
1.	S.1-S.6	Extra curricular activities	Currently suspend	Resume on 23 Mar 2022
2.	S.4	Biology Field Course	24 Jan 2022 – 26 Jan 2022	 Postpone until further notice Students should attend lessons according to the school timetable
3.	S.1-S.6	Sports Day	10 Feb 2022 & 14 Feb 2022	 Cancelled Students need to attend lessons according to the school timetable
4.	S.1-S.6	Holiday after Sports Day	11 Feb 2022 & 15 Feb 2022	Students do not need to go to school

The school advises parents to take epidemic preventive measures, pay close attention to the health conditions of them and to avoid letting your children go to crowded places with poor ventilation.

Should you have any enquiries, please contact Mr. Tsoi Chung Kwong at 2471 2622 during office hours. Please kindly sign the electronic circular by 22 Jan 2022. Thank you for your kind attention.

Let us pray for all students, parents, teachers, staff and Hong Kong citizens. May God bless everyone with good health and the epidemic can soon be eradicated. We wish you all the best in the coming year!

Yours faithfully,

Mr. Chan Ka Fa Principal